AMOS GENERAL MEETING

DATEApril 8,2014

Call to Order 7:00 PM Tracy Trammell

New Members Doug Petersen, Nichol and Kyle

Visitors or Guest Schultz as Guests New Member Mike Kessler

•	
Board	
Reports	

President

STEVE SNIDER Steve Snider absent, covered by Tracy

- John Hainlen appointed Club Liason to the Red Barons
- Red Baron's sent invitation for 15 people from our club to attend their April Meeting to hear WWII Speaker, John R. Johnson, Col. USAAF retired at their April 17th meeting at Raleys Lincoln. 10 people signed up to go.

Vice President

• TRACY TRAMMELL Field Rolling project completed on Monday,the 7th. Roller donated by Nate Watts, some ripples left in petromat.

Secretary

• MARVIN BENNETT Minutes of the April Board meeting were sent to membership; Motion to accept minutes made by Dick Brace and 2nd by Walter Luce. Motion approved.

Treasurer

• GLORIA IREY Treasurer report passed out. Motion to accept by Doug Keller, 2nd by Dick Brace. Motion approved. In summary Total Funds available is \$3094.71. Loan balance outstanding is \$18155.

Membership

• JIM IREY We are up to 181 members paid with some prospective members interested.

Safety/Training

- JOHN SORENSON 1. A member suffered a serious reaction from a bee sting and required immediate first aid, which fortunately another member was able to administer. John to check with the Thunder Valley fire station to be sure they are equipped to handle this type of emergency. All members should be aware of the Bee problem at the field.
- 2. Flight Training started again last Wednesday and will be held on future Wednesday afternoons. If any can't make these times, they can call and set up an appointment.
- 3. John received our AMA charter for the club.
- 4. Camp Far West Lake has water and Float Fly's will be held on Fridays.

Committee Chairman

JIM HILL Our IMAA Event will be held on October 25th. Lodi will have an event on Oct 2-5 and should not interfere.

Newsletter BASIL YOSIF Absent no report.

Field Marshall DEAN CRUMP Weeds have been sprayed, some minor

touchup left. Mowers should be ready to go soon.

Past President DOUG KELLER Nothing to report.

Unfinished Business

1. Raffle update. Letter sent by Steve to the Department of Justice, requesting authority to hold raffle Jody Kahan explained why we needed to do this.

2. Placer County lease still being processed by the County.

New Business

Shade Covers. The existing Shade Covers are deteriorated and need replacement. After much discussion a motion was made to replace two of them During discussion Randy Sizemore felt we should replace all the covers now.Randy amended the original motion and Bob Calvert 2nd it to do all the shade covers. Motion carried. This was after John Kinney stated he was willing to donate money to do this. Several members also stepped up and joined John in donations of various amounts. Bottom Line is we have some great members. Jim Irey was to handle the donations and He and John Sorenson would order better shade covers than we presently have. The new ones will be similar to what Nursuries use.

Field Events

- 1.R/C Country Swap Meet- April 26th.
- 2. Float Fly –May 14th-18th Volunteers needed. Raffle will not be held.
- 3. War Birds-June 14th. War Birds Over Roseville. Sign up on RCFlightdeck or with Mike Haston
- 4.Electric Fun Fly- August 30th. See Basil
- 5. Giant Scale Event-See Jim Hill
- 6. President/Vice President Fun Fly September 13th. A comment was made that this will conflict with the Reno Air Races
- 7.Helicopter Fun Fly Day-TBD
- 8. .AMGEN is having a bike race which will be down Fiddyment on May 11th making the Field difficult to reach for part of the day.
- 9. A Club Approiation Day is being planned, John Sorenson as chairman.
 Volunteers are needed

Adjourn

• Show and Tell of models was done and then adjourned at 8:35 PM